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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit  

to demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship,  

discipleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th  

and Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and  

world in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

IN-PERSON SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church  

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to the Tab offices at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

FrontDesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org

8 am 

10 am

Communion Service 

McKee Chapel

Worship Service 

Sanctuary 

Service is also live-streamed each Sunday 

beginning around 9:50am. 

You can find a link at tabpres.org

Join us as we worship together!
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Dear Friends,

Ever since I was in seminary, now 40 years ago, I have kept a card file of quotes and 

sayings and stories that I want to remember, save and use.  So, in a sense, every ser-

mon I preach or lesson I teach is the compilation of four decades worth of thinking 

and reading.

This week I came across a quote in the “stewardship” section of my card files which 

I wholly agree with, but somehow failed to note who wrote it, which makes me think 

perhaps I did, which perhaps is the reason I agree with it.

“When we give to the church and other Christian ministries, I believe we are doing 

something fundamentally different than when we give to other charities and caus-

es.  When we give to the church we are making a statement that we believe God is 

at work in the world and that He has called the church to participate in that work.  

When we give to the church we are making the statement that we want to be a part 

of what God is doing in the world.”

In his second letter to the Corinthians, Paul writes, “You will be enriched in every way 

for your great generosity which will produce thanksgiving to God through us; for the 

rendering of this ministry not only supplies the needs of the saints but also overflows 

with many thanksgivings to God.” (II Cor. 9:11-12)

What Paul is saying is, when we give to the church and to Christian causes there is a 

double blessing: not only are human needs being met through their work and minis-

tries, but also God is being honored and glorified; hence the double blessing.  That 

being said, if you are not giving to the church or to other Christian causes, I certainly 

hope you are giving to some cause which helps to meet human need.  We who have 

been blessed are called to be a blessing.

Perhaps Henri Nouwen said it best when he writes, “Asking people for money is 

giving them the opportunity to put their resources at the disposal of the Kingdom of 

God.”  I absolutely believe that and I cannot tell you the number of times I have seen 

the joy it brings to the giver when they experience being part of what God is doing 

in the world through their giving.

Stewardship Dedication Sunday is November 20.  Stewardship materials, including a 

commitment card for your 2023 pledge, will be sent to your homes soon.  If you do 

not receive one, additional packets are available at church or please contact Kristine 

Green, our Director of Finance.  During worship on November 20 we will dedicate 

our commitments to the Lord and then celebrate over lunch together (be sure to 

make your reservation for lunch!).   

I am so grateful for the faithful and generous giving of the Tab family, particularly so 

because I know that you know that in your giving you are being a part of what God is 

doing in the world.

I look forward to being with you in worship,

			   Rev. L. John Gable

Pastoral Reflection
Summer Fun
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Preaching Schedule

Luke 19:1–10 & Psalm 145:1–13, 21 

“Generosity Inspired By Love” 

Rev. Terri Thorn, preaching

Deuteronomy 18:15–22 & John 7:25–44 

“Speaking for God–Christ the Prophet” 

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

Christ the King Sunday 

Matthew 1:1–17 & John 18:33–37 

“Speaking for God–Christ the King” 

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

First Sunday of Advent 

Hebrews 4:14–5:10 

Hebrews 9:11–15 

“Speaking for God–Christ the Priest” 

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

6 
 

13 
 

20 
 
 

27 
 

November 2022

Event Schedule

MWF

MON

TUE

 

WED

THU

FRI

SAT

SUN

11:00a

6:00p

9:30a

6:30p

6:30p

9:30a

3:45p

6:00p

7:00p

7:00p

8:00a

8:00a

9:00a

10:00a

11:00a

Tab’s Open Door

Women’s Bible Study

Women Alive

Prayer Group

Connection Codes

Pastors’ Bible Study

Tab Tutoring

Handbell Choir Rehearsal

Sanctuary Choir Rehearsa

Circle of Hope

Men’s Bible Study

Communion Service

Education Hour 

Worship Service

Youth IMPACT

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st MON

1st TUE

1st WED

2nd MON

2nd TUE

3rd TUE

3rd WED

4th TUE

12:00p

7:00p

5:30p

5:30p

6:00p

5:00p

7:00p

6:30p

7:00p

6:30p

5:00p

5:30p

7:00p

HR Committee Meeting

Spiritual Growth & Dev.

Missions Comm.

Facilities Comm.

Diversity & Justice Team

Budget & Finance Comm.

Children’s Ministries Comm.

Worship, Music & Arts Comm.

Session Mtg.

Moms of Tab

Media Committee

Congregational Life Mtg.

Deacons’ Meeting

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.
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12

12 & 13

19

20

21`

24

24 & 25

28

7:00a

9:00a

ALL DAY

9:00a

10:00a

11:00a

6:30p

7:00a

ALL DAY

6:00p

Monumental Marathon 

Building Opens at 12n

Fresh Stop Produce

TabFest at Turkey Run  

State Park

Fresh Stop Produce

Purls of Wisdom

Thank-Offering Dinner

Pre-Teen Service Project

Mozel Sanders Thanksgiving 

Dinner

Church Offices Closed

Missions Prayer Service

SPECIAL

TAB STEWARDSHIP 2023
The stewardship theme this year is “Preparing Expectant-

ly for the Future.” This phrase taken from our Tab mission 

statement is very appropriate as we celebrate our Centen-

nial year at the corner of 34th and Central and look “expec-

tantly” toward the next 100 years.

All of the renovation to the building which the Session and 

Endowment Fund have undertaken this year are being done 

with an “expectant” eye toward the future.

In the same way, our faithful stewardship is an investment in 

the future. We dare to “prepare expectantly for the future” 

because we can look back to see how God has provided 

faithfully in the past and present. Our faithfulness is in re-

sponse to God’s faithfulness.

Soon you will be receiving stewardship information for 2023 

in the mail.  Please prayerfully consider the ways God has 

blessed you in the past and present and how you can “pre-

pare expectantly” for all He is yet to do in the future.

STEWARDSHIP DEDICATION SUNDAY IS NOVEMBER 20, 2022
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Member Spotlight
Meet Mike & Jill O’Banyel
by Paula Daum

Every year at Tab, we host the Mozel Sanders Annual 

Thanksgiving Dinner. This tradition of service dates back 

to the 1970s when Tab member Ted O’Banyel began lead-

ing volunteers in establishing Tab as a satellite location for 

these annual community meals. Today, Mike, Jill and Sean 

O’Banyel continue this legacy of leadership as we begin 

planning for the 2022 dinner.

The O’Banyel history at Tab dates back a couple of generations.  

Mike’s maternal grandparents, Earl and Hazel Harris, joined 

Tab in June of 1921. Mike’s mother, Eileen, was baptized here 

and grew up attending Tab. Eileen met her husband, Ted 

O’Banyel, when Ted was serving in the Army Air Corps. They 

married and moved out-of-state before returning to Indianap-

olis and to Tab a few years later. Here they welcomed the 

births of Mike and his sister Pat.

Mike was active in Tab’s youth group, and he was a part 

of the Tab Caravan mission trips to Oklahoma from 1971 

through 1973. This period was instrumental in leading him 

to a deeper faith in Christ. Mike also remembers fondly his 

early instruction in faith by his third grade Sunday school 

teacher, Mary Ellen May.  

Mike graduated from Arlington High School and then attend-

ed Purdue University. A first marriage brought the birth of his 

sons Kevin and Ryan, as well as a move to the Detroit area. 

While the boys were young, Mike and his family returned to 

Indianapolis where he ran the print shop at Tab. 

A lifelong Indianapolis resident, Jill graduated from Pike 

High School. She graduated from Marian College with degrees 

in English and Fine Arts. She then went to work at State Life 

Insurance Company as a graphic artist. Jill began attending 

Tab in the early 1980s. She and Mike met following the end 

of his first marriage. They married in 1985 and welcomed 

two more sons, Sean and Colin, over the next few years.

Following his work in the print shop, Mike worked for Tab 

member Don Fledderjohn at Master Glass and Color. He then 

moved into the insurance business for 20+ years, including 

working with his father for many years at O’Banyel Insurance. 

Meanwhile, Mike completed a degree in elementary educa-

tion and taught for several years. Currently, Mike works for 

Rectify Solar.

Jill worked as a stay-at-home mother while the boys were all 

young. She then spent many years in education while work-

ing for different IPS schools in varying roles. She currently 

works as a teaching assistant in IPS for a Montessori school.

Mike and Jill have served at Tab in countless ways through-

out the years. Both volunteered in Tab Rec for many years 

while their sons participated in sports. Both sing in Tab’s 

Sanctuary Choir. Mike is also a section leader for the choir 

and also plays in the Handbell Choir. Mike served as an elder 

with multiple committees, including missions and facilities. 

He and Dan Hursh rechartered Boy Scout Troop 72 here at 

Tab in 1998.

Jill served as a deacon, including as the moderator. She’s 

also active in the Purls of Wisdom ministry and has volunteered 

with multiple committees. Children’s ministries commissioned 

her to make the quilted rainbow mural that is in LLA (now in 

the “Twos” nursery). It was installed in 1993. Jill serves as 

the “design expert” when volunteers decorate the Sanctuary 

with flowers for Easter and Christmas.

Mike and Jill both agree that Tab is “home” to them. The family 

connections, friendships and history here are deeply mean-

ingful for the O’Banyel family.

“Mike and Jill both agree that 
Tab is “home” to them.”
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A Look Back
“Christ and the City of Indianapolis” 
by Bruce McDonald  
In September 1991, after a one-year interim period which 

followed Byron Crozier’s retirement, Dr. Frank Kik, recently 

of Topeka, Kansas, began a brief but substantive ministry at 

Tab. Frank brought a strong business acumen to Tab and 

performed well as both head of staff and senior pastor. A 

strong preacher, Frank played a role whereby Tab’s reach 

began to extend well beyond what had been imagined.

That winter of 1991–92, a small Sunday School class began 

contemplating what more could be done in the communi-

ty, to grow Tab’s ministries to the needy who lived within 

sight of Tab’s lofty tower, and to address real-life issues and 

problems. Populated by some in the medical field, the group 

identified the fundamental need of medical care and brain-

stormed means by which a neighborhood health clinic could 

be established. It was to be a place where our neighbors, 

who might not have the means to seek out care in the large 

hospitals, could walk in and freely receive the care that was 

so desperately needed. But how does one go about creat-

ing something like this from scratch?

God had planted the seed, however, and circumstances be-

gan to come together where plans were developed. Literally 

across the street, at the southeast corner of 34th and New 

Jersey, sat the one-story dental office of Dr. Rusk, who had 

served there many years and decided to retire. With no suc-

cession plan in place, the good doctor closed up his practice 

and put his property up for sale. The small group with big 

plans saw a great opportunity and worked closely with Dr. 

Kik to consider the possibilities.

On a sunny Palm Sunday morning, April 12, 1992, Frank 

delivered arguably the most impactful sermon ever deliv-

ered from the Tab pulpit. He titled it “Christ and the City of 

Indianapolis,” and based it on a passage from Luke 19. “As 

he approached Jerusalem and saw the city, he wept over 

it, and said, ‘If you, even you, had only known on this day 

what would bring you peace—but now it is hidden from your 

eyes.’” He spelled out the great difficulties of life in the city, 

of the challenges before its residents, even the residents of 

Indianapolis. Frank laid down a vision for the congregation. 

“Let Indianapolis be a city where the affluent help the poor 

and the poor love the great. A city where love and charity 

and peace rule supreme, as they will do in the city whose 

builder and maker is God.”

Frank went on to state, “I believe you who were here at Tab-

ernacle Church 27 or so years ago made the right decision 

to stay in the inner-city and minister with this community. 

You are a people of courage and conviction. You are rare in 

Christendom. Do you know that? Most have fled to the sub-

urbs. I salute you and I am proud of you. Today, however, I 

look at what is before us and I am anxious that we now take 

a major step into the future. Therefore, I would be so bold 

this morning to suggest a new vision to mobilize ourselves 

for Jesus Christ. It is going to be costly. Do you have the 

faith? Do you have the faith to move now or do you want to 

sit around for a few more years?”

The challenge was made to purchase the former dentist’s 

office and to establish a neighborhood health clinic, as well 

as a lengthy list of other outreach opportunities—many of 

which did come to fruition—such as a free legal service, a 

tax prep clinic, counseling center, a latchkey ministry, a cloth-

ing closet, and on and on. Days later a single donor brought 

a check for $100,000 to purchase the property, and the rest, 

as they say, is history. 
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5 
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10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

I Timothy 3

I Timothy 4

I Timothy 5:1-22

I Timothy 5:23-6:21

II Timothy 1

II Timothy 2

II Timothy 3

II Timothy 4

Titus 1

Titus 2

Titus 3

Philemon

James 1

James 2

James 3

Isaiah 36–37 

Isaiah 38–39

Jeremiah 1–2 

Jeremiah 3–4

Jeremiah 5–6

Jeremiah 7–8

Jeremiah 9–10

Jeremiah 11–12

Jeremiah 13–14

Jeremiah 15–16

Jeremiah 17–18

Jeremiah 19–20

Jeremiah 21–22

Jeremiah 23–24

Jeremiah 25–26

Psalm 119:97–120

Psalm 119:121–144

Psalm 119:145–176

Psalm 120

Psalm 121

Psalm 122

Psalm 123

Psalm 124

Psalm 125

Psalm 126

Psalm 127

Psalm 128

Psalm 129

Psalm 130

Psalm 131

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28

29

30

James 4

James 5

I Peter 1

I Peter 2

I Peter 3

I Peter 4

I Peter 5

II Peter 1

II Peter 2

II Peter 3

Galatians 1

Galatians 2

Galatians 3:1–8

Galatians 3:19–4:20

Galatians 4:21–31

Jeremiah 27–28

Jeremiah 29–30

Jeremiah 31–32

Jeremiah 33–34 

Jeremiah 35–36

Jeremiah 37–38

Jeremiah 39–40

Jeremiah 41–42

Jeremiah 43–44

Jeremiah 45–46

Jeremiah 47–48

Jeremiah 49–50

Jeremiah 51–52

Lamentations 1–2

Lamentations 3–4

Psalm 132

Psalm 133

Psalm 134

Psalm 135

Psalm 136

Psalm 137

Psalm 138

Psalm 139

Psalm 140

Psalm 141

Psalm 142

Psalm 143

Psalm 144

Psalm 145

Psalm 146

Read Through the Bible
November

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

Galatians 5:1–15

Galatians 5:16–26

Galatians 6

Ephesians 1

Ephesians 2

Ephesians 3

Ephesians 4:1–6

Ephesians 4:17–32

Ephesians 5:1–20

Ephesians 5:21–33

Ephesians 6

Philippians 1:1–11

Philippians 1:12–30

Philippians 2:1–11

Philippians 2:12–30

Philippians 3

Lamentations 5

Ezekiel 1

Ezekiel 2–3

Ezekiel 4–5

Ezekiel 6–7

Ezekiel 8–9

Ezekiel 10–11

Ezekiel 12–13

Ezekiel 14–15

Ezekiel 16

Ezekiel 17

Ezekiel 18

Ezekiel 19

Ezekiel 20

Ezekiel 21–22

Ezekiel 23

Psalm 147

Psalm 148

Psalm 149

Psalm 150

Isaiah 40

Isaiah 41

Isaiah 42

Isaiah 43

Isaiah 44

Isaiah 45

Isaiah 46

Isaiah 47

Isaiah 48

Isaiah 49

Isaiah 50

Isaiah 51

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28

29

30

31 

Philippians 4

Colossians 1:1–23

Colossians 1:24–2:19

Colossians 2:20–3:17

Colossians 3:18–4:18

Luke 1:1–25

Luke 1:26–56

Luke 1:57–80

Luke 2:1–20

Luke 2:21–52

Luke 3:1–20

Luke 3:21–38

Luke 4:1–30

Luke 4:31–44

Luke 5:1–26

Ezekiel 24

Ezekiel 25–26

Ezekiel 27–28

Ezekiel 29–30

Ezekiel 31–32

Ezekiel 33

Ezekiel 34

Ezekiel 35–36

Ezekiel 37

Ezekiel 38–39

Ezekiel 40–41

Ezekiel 42–43

Ezekiel 44–45

Ezekiel 46–47

Ezekiel 48

Isaiah 52

Isaiah 53

Isaiah 54

Isaiah 55

Isaiah 56

Isaiah 57

Isaiah 58

Isaiah 59

Isaiah 60

Isaiah 61

Isaiah 62

Isaiah 63

Isaiah 64

Isaiah 65

Isaiah 66

Read Through the Bible
December

Some early versions of what we now know as the Raphael Health Cen-

ter, brought invaluable experience, and by the spring of 1996, Raphael 

was fully open with its own part-time medical director. Today, with its 

own board of directors, a full staff, and two expansions later, Raphael is 

an astonishing example of what can happen when a handful of people 

choose to dream big dreams, aided by a pastor who recognized the 

need to cast a vision for a congregation that occasionally needed to be 

reminded of its unique role in this City.

As Frank wrapped up his sermon that morning 30 years ago, he clearly 

stated that “We are not another secular social agency. We are the body 

of Christ. The day we fail to present Jesus Christ as the personal Savior 

of our soul and the souls of our neighbors is the day we cease to be 

the church of Jesus Christ….Thanks be to God for this challenge.” Even 

today, that challenge remains and the opportunities continue to present 

themselves.
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
MOZEL SANDERS THANKSGIVING DAY DINNER 
The Mozel Sanders Thanksgiving Day Dinner needs your 

help again this year. Opportunities include serving meals, 

delivering dinners, setup and cleanup, and most importantly, 

spending time in prayer with our guests. Sign-ups will begin 

Sunday, November 6, in McKee Hallway. We also need pies 

that can be brought to the church on Wednesday before 

Thanksgiving. Contact: Mike O’Banyel at mike.obanyel@

tabpres.org or 317-459-0560 

THANK-OFFERING DINNER RETURNS!
Plan now to give thanks with your Tab family at the return of 

our Annual Thank-Offering Dinner on Sunday, November 20, 

following the 10a worship service. The meal includes turkey, 

dressing and all the traditional Thanksgiving fixings. There 

is no cost for this meal, however, we will collect a free-will 

offering that day. Sign-ups will be Sundays, November 6 

& 13, in McKee Hallway. Due to social distance planning, 

reservations will be limited to 200 people—so sign up soon!  

You can also make your reservation by emailing frontdesk@

tabpres.org or by contacting Paula Daum at (317) 502-1698.

CHURCH OFFICES CLOSED
The church offices and building will be closed November 

24th and 25th in celebration of the Thanksgiving holiday.

The church building closed the morning of November 5 due 

to the Monumental Marathon. We will re-open around noon 

that day.

DISCIPLESHIP OPPORTUNITIES
Mom’s of Tab  

Moms meet every third Wednesday 6:30-7:30p in the Youth 

Room. All moms are welcome and we look forward to enjoy-

ing time together in fellowship.

Women’s Monday Night Bible Study  

Mondays 6-7:30p November 7, 14, 21 via Zoom 

Habbakuk - Trusting God During Life’s Trials 

Email Ruth Miller for details mrs.ruth.h.miller@gmail.com

FRESH STOP
Fresh Stop is a fun way to spice up your Thanksgiving feast!  

There will be 2 Fresh Stops in November-on the 12th and the 

19th. After that, we take a break until June. Just go to www.

freshstop.org to order your share!

If you attended the Heartland Film Festival, you may have 

seen the film “More than Corn.” One of the farmers we use, 

Full Hand Farm, is featured in this film. It’s fascinating to see 

how they grow their beautiful produce and the pride Gen-

esis and Eli take in doing it well. By the way, Genesis was 

involved in Tab’s Rec Program growing up. If you’d like to 

see the film, you can by going to tickets.heartlandfilmfestival.

org, then choose “browse virtual,” then you’ll find it in an 

alphabetical listing under “documentary features.”

WORSHIP SCHEDULE SURVEY
The response to the Sunday morning worship schedule was 

outstanding!  We received over 220 responses which is 

nearly equal to our Sunday morning “in person” worship at-

tendance. The findings were helpful in our decision making 

as to what our schedule should be. Here are the results: 

• Approximately 80% of those who responded are cur-

rently 10a worshipers.

• Approximately 80% of all who responded indicated that 

they liked the current schedule “a lot” or it was “OK.” 

• With regard to music style preference, approximately 

2/3 said they favored traditional and 1/3 contemporary/

Gospel/Jazz.

• 78% of respondents indicated that their music style pref-

erence is either “essential” or “has an impact” on their 

worship experience.

• 60% responded that we should keep the current sched-

ule and 37% suggested that we return to the former 

three service schedule.

• The predominant theme in the “comments” section was 

general satisfaction with the current schedule and an 

overwhelming appreciation and enjoyment of having the 

congregation “together in worship.”

Of course, surveys can be interpreted many different ways.  

Having studied the survey the Session voted to remain with 

the current 8a and 10a Worship schedule. Conversations 

have already begun with the contemporary worship leader-

ship team with suggestions as to how to introduce elements 

which will better serve those whose preference is “contem-

porary” while still meeting the preferences of our “tradition-

al” worshipers. Other ideas and suggestions will continued 

to be welcomed and considered.

Thanks to each of you who took the time to complete the sur-

vey and share your thoughts as to our worship life together.
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Mission Spotlight
Diversity and Justice Team promotes awareness 
by Rev. Terri Thorn  
Last February, when Tab produced a 

series of stories about Black pioneers 

in healthcare, the congregation showed 

such an appreciation for the articles that 

the team expanded its focus to produce 

articles about the achievements of 

Black Hoosiers in other fields. Once 

again met with enthusiasm, the team—

now dubbed the Diversity and Justice 

Team—is broadening its focus activities 

even more.

The half-dozen collaborators—Julie 

Howard, Doug Moeller, Nickey and Car-

olyn Morris, Terri Thorn and John Thom-

as—are planning an ongoing program 

of articles, learning opportunities and 

other activities to help the congregation 

increase its awareness of diverse com-

munities, beyond simply racial diversity, 

within the community of Christ. 

Driving this effort is the team members’ 

increasing awareness of the diverse stories and opportunities 

surrounding us. “After watching the documentary about 

Crispus Attucks High School during Black History month at 

Tab, I realized how much more there is to learn about the 

community immediately around us,” Doug Moeller said. “This 

impression was reinforced by the Mapleton-Fall Creek walk-

ing tour hosted by Trinity Church. I want to learn more about 

the Tab neighborhood.”

“It was only once I had significant relationships with people 

who had not grown up in the same environment as myself 

did I realize the infinite number of experiences and perspec-

tives in our country,” added Julie Howard. “I am called by 

Jesus Christ to bring this same awareness to others so that 

Christ’s message of reconciliation of ALL peoples, places, 

and things can occur.”

To ensure that this kind of individual inspiration is rooted in 

Scripture, the Diversity and Justice Team has identified two 

Bible passages to guide its work. 

Ephesians 2:14 will ensure that the work follows in Christ’s 

example, as Paul described it when he explained that 

Gentiles and Jews would no longer be separated: “For He 

Himself is our peace, who has made the two groups one and 

has destroyed the barrier, the dividing wall of hostility.”

And Colossians 3:23-24 will ensure that the team works to 

serve Christ: “Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, 

as working for the Lord, not for human masters, since you 

know that you will receive an inheritance from the Lord as a 

reward. It is the Lord Christ you are serving.”

In coming months, the team’s work will continue and grow, 

as it plans to augment its series of articles with other activ-

ities that will allow Tab members to learn more about the 

diversity in the community, provide a forum for diverse voices 

and perspectives and continue to broaden the congre-

gation’s opportunities to be welcoming to people from 

various backgrounds. 

“Tab has an exciting history of seeking racial equity, but we 

cannot rest of the laurels of the past,” said John Thomas. 

“We must follow Christ’s example, seeking deeper under-

standing of all people, especially those who are not like us.”

Continue to watch for the stories from the Diversity and 

Justice Team in various Tab media, and also watch for a 

dedicated webpage on the Tab website. Meanwhile, if you 

would like to get involved in the Diversity and Justice Team, 

or would like to recommend individuals for consideration for 

future articles, contact Terri Thorn at terri.thorn@tabpres.org.
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IN DEEPEST SYMPATHY 
The Tab Church family extends our sympathy to Art Rhodes 

in the death of his son, Matthew on September 10. A service 

honoring his memory has already been held. Please remem-

ber Art and his family in your prayers. 

The Tab Church family also grieves with Jackie Velasquez 

in the death of her grandson, Adan, on Saturday, October 1.  

We pray God’s peace and comfort to be with Jackie and her 

extended family in their loss.

FINANCIAL REPORT

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at Tab!

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
NOVEMBER

Income: 

YTD budgeted income: 

YTD actual income: 

Actual exceeds budgeted by:

Expenses: 

YTD budgeted expenses: 

YTD actual expenses 

Under budget by:

 

$1,682,586 

$1,704,368 

$21,782

 

$1,754,746 

$1,703,068 

$51,678

Steve & Becky Kegg 27 years
Ted Planje & Lee Lange 14 years
Nolan Smith & Erica Fledderjohn 19 years
Trip & Carol Newell 27 years
Keith & Stephanie Detrude 35 years
Paul & Shannon Woller 15 years
Todd & Amy McLean 22 years
Paul & Adina Coomes 18 years

1

11
21
24
25
27
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
NOVEMBER

1

2
3
5

7

8
9

10

11

12

13
14

15

16

17

18
20

21

Judi Trabue
Bill Batt
Rich Klopp
Sheila Grigdesby
Joe Kukolla
Jason DeArman
Dirk Douglas
James Dzubay
Mike Cracraft
Marian Marlowe
Nancy Russell
Chris Moore
Rachel Braly
Don Fledderjohn
Kaye Diener
Betsy Brunette
Jacob Crouch
Ernesto Carrasco
Angelise Sutherland
Shelley Chamberlain
Julie Howard
Stephanie Sherrard
Kathy Kern
Brittany Barnett
Sadie Rexroth
Dan Hursh
Caroline Whaley
Jack Daymon
Katy Cummings
Jon Dougherty
Liz Strodtman
William Dieterich
Michelle Browning
Kathy Donaldson
Eleanor Lange
Ian Flanagan
Dash Rodriguez
Sally Reel
Ezekiel John
Sandra Reid
Cosette Wade
Clyde Townsend
Harry Peyton
Pete Morse
Makenzie King
Kennedy Cates

Gayla Pitts
Ray Albrektson
Peg Padgett
Erin Sears
Jim McClelland
Nikita McKenna
Liam Barnett
Katy Howe
George Davis
Kyle Miller
Paul Coomes
Janice Dehart
Meghan Krueger
Emily Boits
Nancy Morris
Brian King
Sara McFarlen
Joseph Scales
Richard Boits

22

23

24

25

26

27

28
29

30



TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, IN 46205-3795

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church at the above address.


